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NEWS RELEASE 
JUNE 7, 2024 
TWILLINGATE ROAD REOPENED FOLLOWING MULTIPLE STRUCTURE FIRE 

At approximately 11:55 a.m. on June 7, 2024, the City of Campbell River Fire Department attended a multiple structure 
fire on Twillingate Road. The residences were evacuated, and no injuries were reported.  

Twillingate Road was closed to vehicle traffic in the interest of public safety, and to allow access for emergency services 
personnel. The scene is now secure, and the road is re-opened to the public.  

“Crews worked diligently to manage this complex fire that affected hydro lines in the area,” says Acting Fire Chief, 
Stephanie Bremer. “Thank you to the incredible work of the firefighters that responded, to the other agencies that 
supported, and to the public for staying away.”  

Mutual aid support was provided by the Oyster River Fire Department, and the RCMP and Bylaw helped secure the area 
from traffic.  

Any further updates will be provided on the City website at campbellriver.ca  

### 

Contact: Stephanie Bremer, Acting Fire Chief | 250-286-6266 | stephanie.bremer@campbellriver.ca  
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